
From: Chambers - Asbury VP <Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, March 1, 2024 4:09 PM 
To: 'Vivienne Wiles' <vwiles@cfmeumd.org> 
Cc: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Asbury VP 
<Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au>; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: (AM2024/6) Variation of modern awards to include a delegates' rights term 
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Ms Wiles, 
 
RE: AM2024/6 Variation of modern awards to include a delegates’ rights term 
 
I refer to your correspondence below in relation to a request for an extension.  
  
Vice President Asbury has considered the request and will grant the CFMEU (Manufacturing Division) 
until 1:00PM AEDT on Tuesday, 5 March 2024 to provide its submissions and proposed workplace 
delegates’ rights terms. 
 
As you will be aware, the Commission is required to make a determination varying modern awards to 
insert a delegates’ rights term by 30 June 2024. Given the timeframe within which this matter is 
required to be determined and the timetable for the filing of reply submissions, the Vice President 
advises that a further extension would unlikely be granted. 
 
It would be appreciated if the CFMEU (Manufacturing Division) could lodge their submissions and 
material as soon as possible, and by no later than 1:00PM AEDT on Tuesday, 5 March 2024.   
  
Kind regards, 
 
Maggie Wu (she/her)  
 

Associate to Vice President Asbury 

 
T (07) 3028 7836 

E Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au  

Level 14, Central Plaza Two, 66 Eagle St, Brisbane, QLD, 4000 
GPO Box 5713, Brisbane, QLD, 4001 
 

 
At the Fair Work Commission we respect and celebrate the diversity of our communities and we are 
committed to creating a safe and welcoming space for all. 
We acknowledge that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to Country and pay our respects to their 
Elders past and present. This email was sent from Jagera, Yuggera and Turrbul Country. 
 
Important: This message may contain private or confidential information. If you think this email was 
sent to you by mistake, please immediately notify the sender and delete all copies of the email from 
your system. Please refer to our privacy policy for more information on how we collect and handle 
personal information. 
 

mailto:Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fwc.gov.au%2Fabout-us%2Flegal-and-freedom-information%2Fprivacy%2Fprivacy-policy&data=05%7C02%7CChambers.Asbury.VP%40fwc.gov.au%7C81a54018448f4928016008dc39b1d847%7C7f039f5b4e124790af98c9f21a9f2603%7C0%7C0%7C638448683212427997%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=k2Js5KmiCHBMrHWVl8CKce5pwE5zSc0apF9xAVeYgP8%3D&reserved=0


From: Vivienne Wiles <vwiles@cfmeumd.org>  
Sent: Friday, March 1, 2024 2:35 PM 
To: Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Asbury VP 
<Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: (AM2024/6) Variation of modern awards to include a delegates' rights term 
 
Associates to Justice Hatcher (President) and Vice President Asbury 
 
(AM2024/6) Variation of modern awards to include a delegates' rights term 
 
We refer to the Statement issued by Justice Hatcher [2024] FWC 241 on 30 January 2024. 
 
In the confirmed timetable for the progress of these proceedings, the second step requires: 

‘Parties to lodge submissions and proposed workplace delegates’ rights terms including any 
award specific terms required by 1 March 2024.’ 
 
The CFMEU-Manufacturing Division (CFMEU-MD) has an interest in a number of awards subject to 
the proceedings, including the: 

• Dry Cleaning and Laundry Industry Award 2020 

• Joinery and Building Trades Award 2020 

• Manufacturing and Associated Industries and Occupations Award 2020 

• Textile, Clothing, Footwear and Associated Industries Award 2020 

• Timber Industry Award 2020 
 
Despite our best endeavours, due to a combination of circumstances the CFMEU-MD is not in a 
position to file its submission by COB today.  
 
We respectfully seek an extension to 1pm Tuesday 5 March 2024 to file our submission. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused to the Commission. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Vivienne Wiles 
Senior National Industrial Officer and Coordinator 
CFMEU – Manufacturing Division 
 
2/165 Bouverie Street, Carlton Vic 3053 
E: vwiles@cfmeumd.org 
M: 0419 334 102 

 
CFMEU Manufacturing Division Disclaimer: 
The information in this e-mail may be confidential and/or legally privileged.  It is intended solely for the addressee. Access to this e-mail by 
anyone else is unauthorised.  
If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it, is 
prohibited and may be unlawful. 
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